OHA Board Meeting April 26, 2016
Minutes of Meeting 
	-- REMINDERS -- 
- $360 OHA bi-annual dues due 6/15/2015.
Proprietary ($360), Associate ($50) and Riding Partners ($25)
Please send a check or money order to:

Orinda Horsemen’s Association, PO Box 904, Orinda, CA 94563

 - In-hand moves about 5/26 (Pear Orchard) & 6/26 (Pond) - pasture teams should prep as needed
-  Weed control: good time to pull fiddleneck, hemlock, coyote brush, broom, thistles…
 - Cross fences – still need to clean up Pond/USR & Pond/Plateau

 - Bad hay should be brought down from Forest Meadow

 - Kerry is on leave; Alberto Mendo is one of her replacements – welcome him if you see him!
- Welcome Diane Livoti’s new horse, Bizzy (Ky. Mtn horse), who is coming to OHA soon! 



 
Location of Meeting: Kirsten Whitsett’s home 
Board members in attendance: Eddie, Alison M., Kirsten, Allison B., Linda, Heather
The meeting commenced at 7pm.
Approvals

· Approval of minutes of last board meeting in March
Treasurer’s Report

The $360 OHA bi-annual dues for proprietary members will be due 6/15/2015. The yearly dues for Associates ($50) and Riding Partners ($25) are also due at this time.
We are waiting to see what the Directors’ & Officers’ insurance quote will be for this year. 
EBMUD Report

Kerry out on an 6-9 month medical leave. Joe S. will be our contact for AGP projects, and Alberto is our contact for trees down, maintenance, fences, and he will investigate the leak above the red barn. Joe, Erica & Eddie have been discussing getting the Old Dairy ready for horses to graze. EBMUD needs to write up a contract with OHA since they’ve leased it to the Longs. 
Membership Committee Report
After 47 years of membership, Heidi (formerly Kader) Cox has chosen to give up her space. The board thanks her for her many years at OHA, and has made her and her husband JimBob Cox honorary Associate Members. 

The board approved filling the two open membership slots, one of which had been on hold due to uncertainty about how much grass will be available in the dry season in the drought. EBMUD does want one horse per acre on pasture during the growing season, and is concerned about having too few horses on pasture.
Elise Geske was given an exception to the 12-24 rule. Fred Goff and Edie Black’s exception to the 12-24 rule was continued.  Given the uncertainly of the forage situation, the Board feels that we should continue these exceptions.
Review Planning Grid

All items were addressed:
· Rototill ring 
· Begin planning for hay purchase
Old Business

Weeding: Fiddleneck and more – how to get more weeders?

Eddie will announce several weeding work parties for this weekend and next weekend.

Hay Purchase
Cheryl Ann Fulton was selected to source OHA’s hay this year. We will look for hay that contains 20-50% alfalfa. 

Hay Tent/Storage Structure
Several tents have been proposed, but none have been purchased yet. Eddie will talk with Doug Ross to discuss next steps. 
Ring Pasture Fencing  
Linda measured the fence, and EBMUD will give us wire and perhaps T-posts. The fence will have barbed wire on the top strand and underneath it twisted wire with tape on it. Linda will email dimensions to Heather so she can get the materials from EBMUD. We are looking for volunteers to install this fencing when we get the materials from EBMUD. 

Herd Checks – is calendar for signups available? Use googleDocs?
Heather will put a paper calendar in the white shed to log herd checks. If you check the herd, write down your name, the time, and the number of horses in the herd that you observed, on the appropriate date on the calendar. You may log 15 minutes of OHA work hours per herd check in this pilot project. Checking the herd should include, at a minimum, visually inspecting all sides of each horse in the herd, and making sure the horse is walking soundly by asking it to take a few steps.

Pasture Teams

We did not discuss this item since Julie was not at the meeting. As she was the organizer of the pasture teams, we’d like her input on this discussion.
New Business 
Old Dairy – status: Erica is working with Kent Long & Joe S from EBMUD
The board is currently investigating using it as an alternative pasture for dieters, and potentially for alternative places to put horses if we need to turn off the water to find the leak in the old stalls.
Emergency Preparedness – Anna is working on it

Anna sent the board a proposal for emergency preparedness outlining processes for dealing with 4 types of emergencies: individual human emergency, single horse emergency, herd emergency requiring evacuation or shelter in place, and horse or herd quarantine. One new idea is to have a group text message set up to handle emergencies. 
Future Agenda Items
· Pasture Teams
· Trailer Policy
· Driving ATV without insurance
· Chainsaw Protocol
· Should we set up a tarping team?
Next Meeting: Tuesday, May 17th at 7pm at Heather Pineda’s home, 1767 Tice Valley Blvd., Walnut Creek. If you plan to attend please let Heather know so she can plan for space. Board members can arrive at 6:45. 

Adjourned meeting at 9 pm. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Allison Bloodworth, Recording Secretary.

Thank Yous: 

· Everyone who pitched in for fiddleneck
· Pam for rototilling the ring
· Wakean & Kai for mowing

· Erica for work in the Old Dairy

· Erica for ordering new fence supplies
· Alberto Mendo for finding and repairing the probable source of the Old Stall swamp

Many thank you recognitions are due – if you want to “toot your own horn” for the next Board Meeting minutes please send those items to Allison (abloodworth@gmail.com) to include (and please identify Tooting Your Own Horn in the subject line – it’s hard to keep track but we’re trying.
